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June 16, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits a motion acknowledging receipt of a report examining administrative department costs for Public Health and a review of overhead and central rate charges for the Finance and Business Operations Division, Facilities Management Division, and King County Information Technology. This report was prepared in response to a proviso in the 2014 Budget Ordinance 17695, Section 18, P2:
Of this appropriation, $200,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report on an examination of administrative department costs and a review of selected overhead and central rate charges and a motion that acknowledges receipt of the report and the motion is passed by the council. The motion shall reference the proviso's ordinance, ordinance section, proviso number and subject matter in both the title and body of the motion.

The executive must file the report and motion required by this proviso by May 1, 2014, in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff and the lead staff for the budget and fiscal management committee, or its successor.

The report shall examine the overhead allocation and central rate methodologies and charges for services provided by the finance and business operations division, the King County information technology department and the facilities management division. 

Further, the report shall include a pilot examination of a county department for administrative costs that are passed to divisions within the organization. The department selected for examination shall be public health.

The report shall include, but not be limited to:

A. A review of overhead allocation and central rate methodologies, including:

1. A description of the rates and methodologies and how the methodology fits with best practices for governmental indirect service charges;

2. A review and presentation of data for at least 2004 through 2013 showing charges for services by category of service and the rate of growth for the ten-year period and year-over-year throughout the period for each category of service. The review should identify contributing factors for any year-over-year change greater than two percent or a total change of greater than twenty percent for the ten-year period; and

3. Any recommendations for changes in methodology to reflect best practices, current county practices and service utilization;

B. An examination of charges to divisions within the department for both central overhead and department overhead and methodologies used by the public health director's office, including:

1. A description of the services, charges, rates and methodologies;

2. An analysis of ten-year trend data for the overhead charges; 

3. Any recommendations for changes in methodologies to more accurately reflect the relationship between charges for service and service delivery;

4. A review of the growth of individual charges and the costs associated with the charges and any recommendations that could result in either limiting growth or reducing user agency costs;

5. Any recommendations that would allow for standardization of policies for determining charges; and

6. Any recommended changes in how the department of public health charges for administration costs to divisions and any recommended changes that could be accomplished and standardized for other county agencies; and

C. An implementation plan, including a timeline and milestones, for incorporating report

recommendations, including those that should be implemented in the proposed 2015-2016 budget.

Staff from the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget worked collaboratively with all the staff of the departments and divisions that are subject to the report to collect and analyze data and trends from 2004 through 2013. An extension of the due date for the proviso report was requested and included in an omnibus supplemental ordianance for approval by the King County Council.
The analysis in this supports the King County Strategic Plan Financial Stewardship objectives:
· Financial Stewardship Objective 1:  “Keep the county’s cost of doing business down, including keeping growth in costs below the rate of inflation;” and
· Financial Stewardship Objective 2.a.:  “Manage the county’s assets and capital investments in a way that maximizes their productivity and value.”

It is estimated that this report required 120 staff hours to produce, costing $9,000.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget, at 206-263-9687.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office 
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget
David Fleming, Director and Health Officer, Public Health-Seattle and King 

   County
Bill Kehoe, Chief Information Officer, King County Information Technology
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
   Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, DES
Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, DES

